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September 2021 

 

Continuing work at the intersection of the Newell 
Highway and Mitchell Highway in Dubbo from Friday 17 
September  

 

Transport for NSW will be carrying out new pavement work from 7pm Friday, 17 September until 6am 
Monday, 20 September 2021 on the eastern leg of the intersection.  A detour will be in place while the 
work is being carried out. 
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How will the work affect you? 

Our work needs to be carried out during the day and the night to reduce safety risks to the workers and 
motorists. These work hours have been planned to minimise the impact to the wider community. 

It may be noisy at times but we will do everything we can to minimise its impact, including completing the noisier 
tasks by 11pm and staging the work along different parts of the work zone to minimise disruption in the same 
area. 

 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe.  

While this work is underway, a temporary road closure on the eastern side of Mitchell Highway will be put in 
place, as well as restricted eastbound right turn movements from the Mitchell Highway onto Newell Highway, 
and restricted southbound right turn movements from Newell Highway onto Mitchell Highway which may affect 
travel times.  
 
Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs. For the latest traffic updates, 
you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 

 

Detour arrangements 
 
The temporary closure of the eastern side of Mitchell Highway will include closing the Mitchell Highway and 
Macquarie Street intersection, this will involve   

 Access to the eastern side of the L.H. Ford Bridge will be via the Newell Highway and Darling Street, and 
the same detour will be in place for westbound traffic movements. There will be no access to the Mitchell 
Highway form Beni Street. 

 Access to the Westside Hotel and the Bottlemart entry will be via Baird Street 

 Access to the Ibis Budget will be via Baird Street, Stonehaven Avenue and Elizabeth Lane 

 Access to the Mitchell Highway shops from southbound motorist on the Newell Highway will be via Alam 
Street and Young Street  

 Access for southbound traffic to the Newell Highway from Mitchell Highway will be via Young Street and 
East Street 

Please note that during this closure, emergency services will have access to the L.H. Ford Bridge to access the 
Boat Ramp next to Lion’s Park. 

We have allowed for local businesses along the eastern leg of the Mitchell Highway to have access maintained 
throughout the weekend closure.  We apologise for the inconvenience and appreciate your understanding. 

 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact Transport for NSW on 1800 803 818 or email 
dubboprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 
For more information on our project, visit nswroads.work/newell 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 
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